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*Environmentalists Eye Renewed Legal Challenge To DOE Alternative Fuels
Plan*

Environmentalists are suggesting they may go back to court to force the 
Department of Energy (DOE) to require private and local government fleets to include alternative
fueled vehicles (AFVs). The veiled threat is the latest development in a more-than-five-years
dispute between activists and DOE over fleet vehicle requirements that alternative fuel
advocates say could help shape the future market for the cleaner-burning fuels.

The activists are responding to a Sept. 14 proposal by DOE which says local governments and
private fleet operators will not be required to purchase alternative fuel-powered vehicles to
achieve the clean-fuel goals laid out in the Energy Policy Act (EPAct) of 1992. The proposal was
issued in response to a federal court ruling last year which said 
DOE must establish a policy on fleet vehicle fuels. The court ruling was issued in response to a
lawsuit by environmentalists who say the latest proposal still falls short of the department's
statutory obligations.

"The administration has rejected any mechanism for reaching the [replacement fuel standard]
goal," says a source with the Center for Biological Diversity (CBD), the group that filed the
suit. "They've pushed back the goal by 20 years, and given the climate crises, we don't have 20
years to wait." The group plans to submit comments on the proposed rule before it is finalized,
and the source says that unless significant revisions are made DOE "might find themselves in
front of another federal judge."

The DOE has proposed a rule stating that "it cannot issue a requirement for certain private and
local government fleets to acquire AFVs." The proposed rule cites a March 15 decision by DOE to
delay the EPAct's "replacement fuel goal" by 20 years, to 2030, arguing that the revised
deadline makes AFVs in local fleets unnecessary to meet the requirement. The CBD source say the
group is likely to challenge both the delayed fuels goal and the pending proposal.

According to the proposed rule, EPAct 1992 stipulates that the DOE must require the AFVs for
private and local government fleets only if it is necessary for achieving the replacement fuel
goal. The proposed rule asserts that, given the extra 20 years, it is not necessary to require
fleet operators to purchase AFVs. The DOE has "demonstrated a pathway to achieve the modified
Replacement Fuel Goal without establishment of a Private and Local Government Fleet
Requirement," reads the proposed rule.

DOE officials could not be reached for comment.

CBD originally sued DOE in January of 2002 to compel the department to "issue a proposed rule
and final determination on the necessity of a private and municipal fleet program," according to
the complaint. The court ruled with the plaintiffs and then ordered DOE to complete the
rulemaking.

DOE concluded such a rule would not "appreciably" increase the percentage of replacement fuel
used in motor vehicles in the U.S and thus determined that such a rule should not be imposed,
according to the recently issued proposal.

CBD sued again in federal court in January 2004 in an attempt to compel the department to
"change and justify a different Replacement Fuel 
Goal," and to rule on the fleets, according to the source. The court ruled with CBD a second
time and ordered the DOE to prepare rules on both the replacement fuel goal and the private and
local government fleet determination. The recently issued proposal, which once again does not



require the AFVs, is the result of the fleet order.

"The DOE's response has been to do nothing or to say they'll do something in 20 years, which is
the same as doing nothing," says the source with CBD.

EPAct 1992 defines "fleets", according to DOE's advanced notice of proposed rulemaking, as "a
group of 20 or more light duty motor vehicles...that are centrally owned, operated, leased, or
otherwise controlled by a governmental entity or other person who owns, operates, leases, or
otherwise controls 50 or more such vehicles."

Replacement fuels include a variety of biofuels, liquefied petroleum gas, coal derived liquefied
fuels and others.

The proposed rule goes on to contend that even if such a requirement were implemented, it would
not make a significant change towards reaching the Replacement Fuel Goal. It notes that the
original statute does nothing to authorize the DOE to mandate that local government and private
fleet vehicles use particular types of fuel, permitting the fleets to use non-replacement fuel.
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